
Appendix B 

 
Clerk’s Report to Haigh Parish Council 
1 July 2019 
 
Change of  Bank Signatory 
The process of  changing the bank signatory has been actioned 
 by online submission.  The bank has responded that they have received the transmission and are 
processing the request. 
 
Registers of  Interests 
These have been sent to Democratic Services at the LA.  They are responsible for putting them 
online, but so far have not done so. 
 
Exemption from External Audit 
The Certificate of  Exemption from External Audit has been forwarded to the external auditor, 
who has acknowledged its receipt. 
 
Speeding and Litter Along the B5239 
Wigan Council’s Street Scene Services Manager has responded to the Council’s enquiry via Dist 
Cllr J Hilton that he will arrange for the litter to be cleared from the footpaths and hedgerows 
along the B5239 and will liaise with the Highways Department over the possible introduction of  
signage relating to litter.  I have not yet received a reply directly from Network Management 
about the speeding and consequent incidents and accidents along this stretch of  road, but the 
enquiry has reached Dist Cllr Hilton, who in his email to me mentioned that an investigation was 
needed into the fatalities along the B5239.  In his view litter blowing along the road could be a 
contributory factor. 
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